
          Caribbean-American For Community Involvement in Florida, Inc. 

Our mission is to enhance, maintain and sustain the quality of life for the  

community consistent with the culture and traditions of our diverse ancestral heritage. 

December                      2018 
  

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (cont’d) 
 

GET WELL TO:  
Henworth Ferguson 

CONDOLENCES TO: 
Radcliffe “Woody” and Nova Brown  

on the loss of his aunt  

Dr. Winston and Rhonda Davis 
on loss of his brother 

Shirley and Mark Morrison  
on the loss of his uncle 

Please Let Us Know… 
Please contact one of our Sunshine 
Committee members if you are ill, know 
of anyone who is ill or would like to share 
any   condolences and would like it to be 
announced in the newsletter:  

Elet Cyris, Chair ....... 561.791.9087  
Paul Baker ............... 561.784.0067 

Samuel Baxter ......... 561.798.2864 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

The holiday season is rapidly approaching, and 
for most people this is a busy time of the year; 
but one with special significance for families and 
friends.   Thanks to all CAFCI members, friends 
and supporters for your contributions during the 
year. Each one of you help CAFCI by donating 
time, money, goods and services to fulfill our 
mission. On behalf of the Board of Directors, I 
would like to thank you for your support and I 
look forward to your active participation next 
year. Happy Holidays to you and your families. 
Special thanks to board members, Charmaine 
Henry, Alvin Nembhard and Barbara Walker for 
your service on the Board. Your contribution to 
the leadership and direction of CAFCI is greatly 
appreciated. These individuals will not seek 
reelection for the 2019 Board of Directors. 
  
Toys for Tots:  Please support our “Toys for 
Tots” drive by bringing a new and unwrapped 
toy to our December meeting.  These toys will 
be donated on behalf of CAFCI to a needy group 
in our community. If you do not have the time or 
cannot go out and shop, we will accept cash 
donations and one of our CAFCI volunteers will 
purchase the toys.  
 
New Year’s Eve:  This year’s New Year’s Eve 
party will be held on December 31, 2018 at the 
newly renovated Cultural Center.  Please save 
the date and plan to celebrate with us as we 
conclude another year. The party is a time for 
CAFCI family, friends and supporters to come 
together and celebrate our achievements for 
this year. If you would like to chair or help with 
the planning of this event, please contact me at 
561.653.1586. Tickets are $60 per person.   
 
Board Member Elections:  We will be selecting 
Board Members at our upcoming meeting in 
December.  This is an opportunity for our 
members to have their voices heard and to 
contribute to the future direction of CAFCI.  I 
hope to see a large gathering for this meeting.  
Please bring your favorite dish to share with the 
CAFCI family.  

Dennis Wright, President 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OFFICERS 

President....................................... Dennis Wright 
1st Vice President ............... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
2nd Vice President ........................ Genieve White 
Treasurer ................................... Barbara Walker 
Recording Secretary .................. Alvin Nembhard 
Corresponding Secretary ........ Charmaine Henry 

DIRECTORS 
Pamela Fraser  Winsom Genus-Martin 

Carolyn Hmara 
 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Sandra Gordon  Lascelles Harris  

Lawrence Logan  Shirley Morrison  
Junette Powell  Barbara Walker  Thalia White 

 
 COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

Alliance ........................................... Genieve White 
Annual Friendship Ball ..................... Dennis Wright 
Budget ............................................ Radcliffe Brown  
Bylaws ............................................ Barbara Walker 
CAFCI Home .................................. Radcliffe Brown 
Cultural ..................................................... Elet Cyris 
Finance ........................................... Genieve White 
Food .............................................. Alvin Nembhard 
Grants ............................................ Barbara Walker 
Historian/Protocol ................... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Newsletter ............... Junette Powell & Thalia White 
Membership .................................... Pamela Fraser 
Parliamentarian ........................ Nadine White-Boyd 
Picnic .......................................... To be determined 
Program ................................. Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Relay for Life ....................................... Nova Brown 
Student Assistance Program ........... Junette Powell 
 .............................................. & Nadine White-Boyd 
Sunshine .................................................. Elet Cyris 
Talent Show . Junette Powell & Nadine White-Boyd 
Toys for Tots ................................ Lauriston Simms 
Venue/Reservations ..................... Lawrence Logan 
Vivian Ferrin Memorial .................... Genieve White 
Website .......................................... Radcliffe Brown 
Youth ...................................... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 

CONTACT US  
Caribbean-American For Community Involvement. 

675 Royal Palm Beach Boulevard • Suite #134 
Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

561.790.4002 
cafci@bellsouth.net  www.cafcipbc.org 

facebook.com/cafcipbc 

Board meetings - 4th Thursday of the month  
See back page for calendar of events. 

 

 

 
 

DECEMBER 16 -31 
Helen Russell-Brown  18 

Maxine Smith               19 

Fae Smith 20 

Joseph Johnson           21 

Joseph Anderson         22 

Lena Ferguson             26 

Jerome Wright            26 

JANUARY 1 - 15 
Lawrence Logan   01 

Lloyd Grant  02 

Winston McDonald   02 

Latchmin Jaramillo   05 

Josephine McLaughlin  06 

Beverly Downes      06 

Dorothy Jacks        12 

Margaret Granda   13 

Paul Baker  15 

 

Welcome New Members 
Kenesha Dixon 
Inelda Bullock 

 

mailto:cafci@bellsouth.net
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://4hhr.net/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/Happy-Birthday-Vector-m2.jpg&imgrefurl=http://4hhr.net/happy-birthday/happy-birthday-vector/&h=543&w=810&tbnid=RWz_N7fsv8KzdM:&zoom=1&docid=S9fK1w1TxCdJdM&ei=hrvcVKKfHMSvggSGj4HQDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CCIQMygaMBo49AM


  

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
TOYS FOR TOTS & BOARD ELECTION 

Saturday, December 8, 2018 at 7 pm 
Royal Palm Beach Recreation Center, Room C  

100 Sweet Bay Lane, Royal Palm Beach, FL  33411 

On Saturday, December 8, CAFCI will have its annual meeting and 
Christmas “pot luck” party.  Please be sure to bring an unwrapped toy 
for the “Toys for Tots” drive and a dish to share.  Also don’t forget to 
wear your Santa hat and/or Christmas attire.   

BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTIONS: CAFCI members in good standing 
will elect Board Members at our annual meeting.  Please come out 
and vote to elect our Board of Directors.   For further information, 
please contact Dr. Cedric Lynch at 561.451.4675 or 
cedricmccaulay@aol.com. 

DIRECTIONS:  
From Okeechobee Blvd: Westbound on Okeechobee Blvd., make a 
left on RPB Blvd, make a right on Sparrow Drive (across from 
Veteran’s Park), past Crestwood Middle School and left into RPB 
Recreation Center  
From Southern Blvd. Westbound on Southern Blvd., cross over RPB 
Blvd, make a right on Crestwood Blvd, make a right on Sparrow Dr., 
make a right on Sweet Bay Ln. RPB Recreation Center on right. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Business Awareness:  At CAFCI’s November meeting, CAFCI 
hosted a mini business awareness night where members and friends 
were given the opportunity to introduce their businesses.  Barbara 
Walker presided over this portion of the meeting and introduced the 
following: (1) Keneisha Dixon and her partner Stephanie of Mary Kay; 
(2) Sam Baxter of Mass Mutual Insurance; (3) Rhonda Ferrin-Davis of 
Amber Care Assisted Living; (4) Barry Martin insurance agent 
representing primarily Health Coverage; (5) Attorney Carlos Bodden; 
(6) Kendrick Sutherland of Green Power Technology; (7) Attorney 
Nadine White-Boyd and (8) Marjorie Mendes, Keller Williams Real 
Estate Agent. 

 

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY 

Monday, December 31, 2018 from 8 pm to 2 am 
Royal Palm Beach Cultural Center 

151 Civic Center Way, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

Come join CAFCI and ring in the New Year at Royal Palm Beach 
Cultural Center. Tickets are $60 per person which includes a buffet 
dinner, a 50/50 raffle and door prizes.  You may contact the following 
individuals for tickets:  Dennis Wright (561.653.1586); Junette Powell 
(561.346.2353); Lawrence Logan (561.791-0162); or CAFCI 
(561.790.4002).  DJ Mighty Mike will provide the entertainment.  See 
the flyer in this issue for additional information or CAFCI’s website 
(www.cafcipbc.org).  Let’s end the year with a bang! 

 
 

MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. CELEBRATION 
Monday, January 21, 2019 at 8:30 am 

Royal Palm Beach Cultural Center 

151 Civic Center Way, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

On January 21, 2019, CAFCI and the Village of Royal Palm Beach will 
host its seventeenth annual Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. celebration.  
There will be a continental breakfast from 8:30 am to 9:30 am followed 
by an amazing program with an array of talents from 10 am until noon.  
As usual the event is free.  Please visit CAFCI’s website 
(www.cafcipbc.org) for additional details as well the flyer elsewhere in 
this issue. 

 

 
 

RELAY FOR LIFE  
Saturday, March 30, 2019 from 3 pm to 11 pm 

South Florida Fairgrounds 

The Relay for Life of Western Palm Beach’s event will be at the South 
Florida Fairgrounds.  This year’s theme is “Get Your Heart in the 
Game.”  Save the date and stay tuned for further information in the 
coming issues of the newsletter, at the monthly meetings and of course 
on CAFCI’s website.  I encourage you to set a personal goal for how 
much money you would like to collect and start thinking about all your 
friends and family who can help you reach your goal. 
 
Submitted by 
Nova Brown, Relay for Life Chair   

 

 
 

OUR CHILDREN ARE OUR FUTURE 
Congratulations to Tyra Walker,  

granddaughter of Barbara Walker,  
on passing the Washington, DC bar exam. 

 

STUDENT ASSISTANCE AWARD CEREMONY 
Date:  May 4, 2019 at 6 pm 

Venue:  Village Golf Club, 122 Country Club Dr, RPB 

 

APPLICATION: The application for CAFCI Student Assistance is 

included in this newsletter and on CAFCI’s website, www.cafcipbc.org.  

Please encourage Palm Beach County High School seniors who will 

be graduating and pursuing a college degree to apply for the award.   

 

DONATION: To donate to the Student Assistance Fund and/or sponsor 

an award recipient, please contact Nadine White-Boyd at 

561.351.6895; Junette Powell at 561.346.2353; or donate on CAFCI’s 

website at www.cafcipbc.org.  

 

 

http://www.cafcipbc.org/
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Greetings CAFCI Family, 
 
November was a wonderful month for CAFCI. Our “Night to Remember” Dance/Fundraiser on November 
3rd was a huge success.  Thank you to Leonie and Mark Escoffery as well as the event committee for all 
of their efforts. In addition, on November 6th, CAFCI Member, Maxine Cheesman became the first black 
woman and Jamaican to be elected to the Palm Beach Circuit Court. Congratulations to Maxine 
Cheesman on her successful campaign!  She will be sworn in during January, 2019.  

CAFCI, if you would like an exciting event in your life or your family included in our Membership Corner, 
please email Pam Fraser, the Membership and Recruitment Chairperson.  We love to celebrate you! 

Please plan to attend our December 8th meeting.  We will be having our annual election and holiday 
celebration. This will be our final monthly meeting for the year.  

It is hard to conceive that 2018 is almost over.  This was a great year for CAFCI!  As we close out the 
year, please plan to attend our New Year’s Eve Ball on December 31st. Don’t miss this event!   

As we look forward to 2019, we are planning a Brightline trip to Miami and a bowling event.  Please let us 
know if you have any suggestions for membership activities.  We are here to serve.   

In closing, we would like express our appreciation for all you have done this year. Your countless hours 
of hard work and dedication have truly made a difference. Please see Dennis Wright if you would like to 
volunteer.  Our members are truly the glue that keeps CAFCI together.  We salute you! 

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year! 
 
Submitted by  
Pamela Fraser, Chairperson and  
Cynthia Beckles, DTM, MBA-Communications Manager 
Membership Recruitment and Retention Committee 
 

Quote of the Month 
“The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams.” 

― Eleanor Roosevelt 
 
 

CAFCI MEMBERSHIP CORNER 

“CAFCI AND ITS MEMBERSHIP, TOGETHER WE SOAR” 
 

CAFCI’S VALUES STATEMENT:  
Caribbean American for Community Involvement acknowledges and honors the fundamental value and dignity of all individuals and 
pledges itself to creating and maintaining an environment that respects diverse traditions, heritages, and experiences. We believe in 
giving a voice to all people and respecting all people regardless of ethnicity or socio-economic background. 

We support the participation in and promotion of events that lead to respect and mutual understanding among the various cultural, ethnic 
and socio-economic groups in our community. We believe in promoting honesty and integrity by being transparent in all our dealings, 
having fun and fellowship with each other while volunteering and caring for the young and elderly and helping those in need. 

DISCLAIMER: The views and opinions expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily the views and opinions of CAFCI’s members  
and/or the Newsletter Committee members. 

CAFCI MEMBERS………If you would like to share any accomplishments of close relatives (e.g. child, grandchild, niece and/or 
nephew) with your CAFCI Family in the “Our Children Are Our Future” section of the NEWS, please provide the information to Paul Baker 
(email: ujama4@aol.com or phone 784-0067).  If there is any other information you would like to be included in the NEWS, please submit 
information to Junette Powell (junettep56@gmail.com). 

IMPORTANT: Include “CAFCI NEWS” in the subject line when sending e-mails. Inclusion of articles submitted will be at the discretion of 
the Newsletter Committee and based on space availability. 

 
 



A         For C.A.F.C.I. 
Thank you to all who supported the Home Of Our Own fundraiser “A Night to Remember” on Saturday 
November 3rd at the American Polish Club in Lake Worth. Special thanks to Mark and Leonie Escoffery for 
taking the lead on this event. Support of this and other upcoming fund-raising events are crucial. Net proceeds 
from these events not only raise funds but also establish our ability to generate a steady stream of funds if we 
need to finance our building. 
 
Save the Date, Saturday, January 19th at 4pm, for the next Home Of Our Own fundraiser, hosted by the Vivian 
and Adrienne Ferrin Memorial Scholarship Fund (VAFMSF) Committee at Camp Davis. 
 
You can also assist in the effort to find a home for CAFCI by putting on an event to raise funds. Just send an 
email to cafci@bellsouth.net, radcliffewoody@aol.com or call 561.791.4002. To share your ideas, 
information on available property, land or facilities, contact Radcliffe “Woody” Brown at 561.791.3344, or 
send an email to radcliffewoody@aol.com. 
 
Participation in the Home of Our Own project is available through the Buy-A-Brick 
program. Visit the web page at www.cafcipbc.org and click on the “Home of Our 
Own” tab or call Radcliffe “Woody” Brown at 561.791.3344 for more information. 
We have made it easier to participate in the program by facilitating monthly 
payments to purchase a brick. Monthly payments of $50 for a $1,000 brick and 
$150 for a $3,000 brick are available. 

 

 

  

AROUND TOWN……. 
KRAVIS CENTER GROUPS:   
If you would like to join the CAFCI group to see performances from December 2018 through May 2019 at the Kravis Center for the 
Performing Arts, please contact Genieve White at 561.876.4161 or gen_white@msn.com or Junette Powell at 561.346.2353 with 
the name of the performance you would like to attend along with preferred seating section. Visit the Kravis Center website 
(kravis.org) for a full calendar of performances and pricing.   
To date, groups have been booked for the following: 

 Soweto Gospel Choir - In honor of Nelson Mandela’s 100th Birthday – Wednesday, December 19 at 7 pm 

 Gospel Gala featuring Damien Sneed with appearance by The Ebony Chorale – Friday, February 1 at 7 pm 

 Lion King – Wednesday, May 1 at 8 pm 
 
Saturday, December 15th: United Sports Club presents their 20th Anniversary Christmas Ball at 5076 Okeechobee Blvd., West 
Palm Beach, FL 33407.  Cost is $75 and entertainment is by DJ Martel the Mixer.  For information, please call 561.767.7188. 

 

Sunday, December 16th from 10 am to 3 pm: Mr. Mack Island Grill presents a fantasy brunch, 2400 Okeechobee Blvd., West 
Palm Beach, FL  33409.  For more information, please call 561.812.3741. 
 

Saturday, December 22nd at 7 pm:  Jamaicans of the Palm Beaches presents their Christmas Party at 408 17th Street, West Palm 
Beach, FL  33407.  Bring an unwrapped toy. For more information, please contact Pat Campbell at 561.319.8727. 
 
Saturday, December 22nd:  Exotic Hair Doctor and Exotic Hair Creation present 2018 Holiday Gala at Marriott of Palm Beach, 
1001 Okeechobee Blvd., West Palm Beach, FL.  For more information, please call 561.574.0597 or 561.200.2820. 
 

Saturday, December 22nd at 10 pm:  Ann the Cake Lady in association with Caribbean Teeze presents a Customers Appreciation 
Day Christmas Elegant Affair at Caribbean Teeze, 6295 Lake Worth Road, Greenacres, FL.  Music by Mansta, Toots, Bobby Sox 
Movements. For information, please call 561.667.3239. 

 

 



  

 

 



  

 
 

 

 



 

  

 



  



  



 



 



 
 

 
CAFCI 
675 Royal Palm Beach Boulevard  
Suite #134  

Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR  
CAFCI’S EVENTS 

Dates are subject to change. Please check the current issue of the NEWS and the website. 

Saturday, December 8: General Membership Meeting ~ Board Elections, Toys for Tots/Pot Luck, 7 pm, 

RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Monday, December 31: New Year’s Eve Gala, 8 pm, Royal Palm Beach Cultural Center 

Saturday, January 12: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Monday, January 21: Martin Luther King Day Celebration, 8:30 am, Royal Palm Beach Cultural Center 

Saturday, January 19: VAFMSF Home Of Our Own Fundraiser, 4pm, Camp Davis, Loxahatchee 

Saturday, February 9: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, March 9: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, March 30: Relay for Life, South Florida Fairgrounds 

Saturday, April 13: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

April 21: Annual Picnic, 1 pm, Micanopy Pavilion, Okeeheelee Park 

Saturday, May 4: Student Assistance Awards Ceremony, 6 pm, Village Golf Club, Royal Palm Beach 

Saturday, May 11: Cultural Diversity Day, Commons Park, Royal Palm Beach 

Saturday, June 8: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane, 

Saturday, July 13: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, August 10: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane  

Saturday, September 14: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

SAVE THE DATE!!! 
Saturday, September 21, 2019 

CAFCI’S 30TH ANNUAL FRIENDSHIP BALL 

Saturday, October 12: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, November 9: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 
 

 


